
Request for Decision 

Overnight Parking - Winter Months

 

Recommendation
 That the overnight parking prohibition during winter months that
currently ends on March 31st be extended to and including April
30th of each year, 

That the new overnight parking restrictions take effect on
December 1, 2010, prior to the 2010/2011 winter season, and; 

That a by-law be passed by City Council to amend Traffic and
Parking By-Law 2010-1 in the City of Greater Sudbury to
implement the recommended change, all in accordance wit the
report from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services,dated
March 22, 2010. 

Finance Implications

There is no financial impact relating to this report.

Background

The City's Traffic and Parking By-Law 2010-1 currently prohibits the parking of
vehicles on any roadway during the hours of 12:00 a.m. midnight to 7:00 a.m.,
from December 1st to March 31st. These restrictions are in place to facilitate
the clearing and removal of snow during the Winter months. In the Staff report
dated November 29, 2009 (see attached), the Roads and Transportation's
Operations Division identified a significant problem with parked vehicles on the road during spring street sweeping operations. To
facilitate this operation they requested that the overnight parking restrictions be extended from March 31st to May 15th.

At the Traffic Committee meeting held on December 3, 2009, "The Traffic Committee agreed to defer the item to obtain information
from Legal Services regarding the ability to suspend the overnight parking by-law should the Winter season end early or the street
sweeping be completed prior to May 15th.

Subsequently, the City's Legal Department has advised that there may be ways to give staff the authority to suspend the
restrictions early with proper notification to the public. However, the City's By-Law Enforcement Section advised that the end date
should be permanent, otherwise it will be difficult to enforce, and defend in court.

Therefore, to facilitate spring snow clearing and street sweeping operations without overly impacting area residents, staff
recommends that the overnight restrictions be extended to April 30th each year. The proposed end date of April 30th is two (2)
weeks shorter than originally requested, and represents a compromise to assist with enforcement of the by-law. Should Council
approve staff's recommendation, the new restrictions will take effect on December 1, 2010.

Presented To: Traffic Committee

Presented: Tuesday, Apr 27, 2010

Report Date Thursday, Apr 22, 2010

Type: Referred & Deferred
Matters 

Signed By

Report Prepared By
Dave Kivi
Co-ordinator of Transportation & Traffic
Engineering Services 
Digitally Signed Apr 22, 10 

Division Review
Robert Falcioni, P.Eng.
Director of Roads and Transportation
Services 
Digitally Signed Apr 22, 10 

Recommended by the Department
Greg Clausen, P.Eng.
General Manager of Infrastructure
Services 
Digitally Signed Apr 22, 10 

Recommended by the C.A.O.
Doug Nadorozny 
Chief Administrative Officer 
Digitally Signed Apr 22, 10 



  



Winter Parking Report - By-Law 2010-1 1/1



Overnight Parking Winter Months 2009 Report 1/2



Overnight Parking Winter Months 2009 Report 2/2


